Westmoreland Town Board
Special Meeting

May 6, 2013

Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called this special meeting to order at 6:00 P.M., Monday May 6, 2013 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, with the following Board members present; Councilpersons Kenneth Eisnor, Charles Hebbard and Hubert Pritchard.  Also present was Town Attorney Gregory Mattacola, electrician Rick Bearse and Rising Stars Board members Frank Conestabile and Carl Grazadei.
The Supervisor introduced Rick Bearse and Councilperson Eisnor asked that Mr. Bearse explain the generator situation to the Board.
Mr. Bearse explained that there are two (2) utility poles that provide power to the Town buildings.  One (1) pole feeds the Filtration Plant and is three (3) phase 277/480.  The other pole feeds the Town Hall and Highway Garage, is also three (3) phase but only 120/208.  This is the reason that one (1) generator can’t service both buildings; we must have two (2).  He continued by stating that C. Jack Dodson has already  determined the Filtration Plant would require a 60KW generator and Mr. Bearse suggested the same for the Town Hall and Highway Garage.  

Councilperson Eisnor asked if everything in the Town Offices would blow up if there were on the 277/480.  Mr. Bearse replied yes and explained how the transformers work.

Supervisor Sydoriw asked how much a 60KW generator would cost.  Councilperson Eisnor stated the one he saw was $18,000.00.  Mr. Bearse stated the Garage and front offices are not properly set up and explained exactly what would need to be done, running wire, updating electrical panels, and installing backups. He stated he would like to have at least 200 amps for the Town Hall Building.
Councilperson Pritchard asked what the bare bone minimum would be.  Mr. Bearse explained that he was approached to prepare the building to be used as a shelter in the event of a disaster, bare bones will not allow for that. His recommendations have been based on disaster preparedness.  Discussion continued. 
The Supervisor commented that he feels getting the Town Hall and Highway Garage up and running is more important than the filtration system.  Councilperson Eisnor stated that Jack Dodson told the Water Plant Operator Ted Flint, the filtration system must have a generator backup.
Supervisor Sydoriw asked what the total cost would be including installation.  Councilperson Eisnor remembered that the price of $18,000 was for a 35KW generator.  He will get prices on the generators, both natural gas and propane fueled for the regular Town Board meeting on May 13, 2013. A lengthy discussion continued regarding the current condition of the wiring in the Town Hall and what would need to be done to wire in the generator.  Mr. Bearse finally indicated that labor will probably run around the same price as the generator.
Councilperson Pritchard stated he can’t see going all out with this project because there won’t be anyone around here if the power is out anyway.

Supervisor Sydoriw thanked Mr. Bearse and stated the next item of business was the Lowell property and introduced Frank Conestabile; President and Carl Grazadei, Legal Council from Rising Stars.  He asked Councilperson Eisnor to provide some background.
Councilperson Eisnor stated that he approached Rising Stars because he was aware they were looking for property to install new soccer fields.

Mr. Conestabile advised the Board that they were interested in purchasing the Lowell property and wondered what the Town was asking for the land.

Supervisor Sydoriw indicated he was under the impression the Town was considering three (3) possibilities; 
1. To lease the land  

2. To allow use of the land with the stipulation a pavilion will be erected for the         Community’s use

 3. To sell the land
Mr. Grazadei stated that he and Mr. Conestabile have been discussing this matter and the only option they want to entertain is to buy the property outright.  He indicated they would have to secure financing for the project and the only way to do so would be to purchase the land.  Councilperson Pritchard replied that as far as he was concerned the property was not for sale.  The Lowell Fire Department was built by volunteer labor and now that the fire department is gone, he feels something should be developed on the property that will benefit the residents of that part of Town.

Supervisor Sydoriw disagreed, stating that we already have a Town Park and we don’t need another one.  Councilperson Pritchard asked why.  The reply was monetary reasons.  Councilperson Pritchard asked what if it could be done without cost to the Town. He is willing to have a pavilion put up without any cost to the Town.  Supervisor Sydoriw stated we have already incurred a cost when we bought the land.  

A lengthy discussion continued regarding the cost of developing the fields, alternative sites and options were suggested.   Rising Stars had reasons why each site and suggestion offered was not acceptable.  

Councilperson Husted arrived at 6:33 P.M. 

Councilperson Hebbard asked if Rising Stars would be interested in a joint venture where the Town would develop the property for their use without selling it to them.  Mr. Conestabile replied that they are looking toward the future and really want to own.
The Supervisor thanked Mr. Conestabile and Mr. Grazadei for meeting with the Board and advised that the Board will be in touch.

Supervisor Sydoriw stated Councilperson Eisnor will get quotes on both a 60KW and a 35KW and both propane and natural gas for the May 13, 2013 meeting.

Supervisor Sydoriw reiterated his objections to having another Town Park on the Lowell property.  Councilperson Eisnor thought it would have been a good fit; however he wasn’t aware that Rising Stars would only consider purchasing the property.  

Attorney Mattacola stated that funding can be obtained on leased property.  He continued by offering a suggestion that one option would be to sell the property with a reverter clause in it stipulating that if something is done that does not meet with the Town’s approval; the property would revert back to the Town. 

Councilperson Pritchard asked if the Board was in agreement that there was no need for another Town Park. Discussion continued on expanding the current Town Park and uses other than sports fields. Councilperson Hebbard stated he is adamantly against selling the Lowell property.  He feels the Board needs to look into the future and to prepare the Town for the benefits of future generations.

Ultimately, it was decided to table both issues until the May 13, 2013 Board meeting.

Supervisor Sydoriw relayed to the Board that Town resident Michael Martin called to ask if he could plant a Japanese maple on the “Green” in front of his home.  The Supervisor asked Mr. Martin to mark the area where the tree would be planted and the Highway Superintendent would have final approval.

The Supervisor told the Board that the Town Clerk and the Deputy Town Clerk both went to the Town Clerks Conference last week.  While they were gone, a funeral director came in with a death certificate and there was no one here to accommodate him and Tuesday night a resident was upset that she could not renew her dog license.  The Supervisor said he will no longer support both Clerks being out of the office at the same time.  Councilperson Pritchard stated that the Town Clerk is an elected position and the Supervisor can’t regulate how that office is run.

Councilperson Husted asked what the status of the Berkshire Properties was.  Attorney Mattacola replied the property is Town owned and must remain as “green space”.  Councilperson Husted asked if that land could be used as a trade for the wetlands currently owned by Rising Stars.  After discussion, it was deemed there was not enough land there to satisfy their needs.
Councilperson Hebbard will have a representative from Big Apple Music here to discuss security cameras for the Town Park on Monday, May 13, 2013.

At the April Board meeting the Town Clerk was asked to get clarification on the water billings the Town received from the City of Rome for the Spencer Settlement Water District. Town Clerk Jody Burdick advised the Board that the meter readings are in cubic feet, and they bill in gallons.  In order to convert from cubic feet into gallons the difference in the meter readings must be multiplied by 7.5.  

74 There being no other business to be brought before the Board a motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 7:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk

